
 

 

 

Tuesday Morning Fellowship 
TMF will meet on Tuesday 24th September at 27 Ivydene, Knaphill, 9.30am for 10.00 start. Studying Colossians. 
Wednesday Evening House Group 
Wednesdays at 8pm: 114, High Street, Knaphill come and join us. 
Monthly Coffee Morning - Saturday 28th September from 10am to midday 
Owing to a number of our regular helpers being away on holiday , we look like being short handed. Please see 
Lynda Shore, Linda Todd or Shirley Chase if you could help run a stall or make teas and coffees on 28th.   The 
Coffee Mornings have proved very popular as well as being financially successful.  We have raised £3080 for 
Church funds this year - the best since we started. 
Leadership Team Meeting 
Tuesday 1st October at 7.45pm at KMC. 
Prayer and Share Meeting 
The monthly Prayer and Share Meeting at The Vyne will meet on Wednesday 2nd October at 10am. 
CAMEO 
Wednesday 2nd October - Safety in the Home with Surrey Fire Service - 1.30pm for 2pm start at KMC - all 
welcome. Barbara Humphries 
KMC Broadway Group 
Tuesday 8th October at 7.45pm at 20 Wilcott Close 
Clothes 4U preloved clothing with TLC - Saturday 19th October, 2 - 4pm 
When leaving donations of clothes in Room 2, please ensure they are stacked safely and access to the Fire Exit is 
not blocked. We would like clothes only left in Room 2. Thanks for your kind donations, much appreciated. 
KMC Magazine 
I hope you all enjoyed the Summer issue of the KMC Magazine. Now my thoughts are turning to the Autumn 
issue which we hope to publish next month. So if you have something you would like to have included in the next 
issue please could I ask you to get it to me in the form of an email or hard copy by next Sunday 29th September. 
Thanks all for your support. Robin Spice. 

 

Changing lives for the good, through the power of God’s word 

Sunday 22nd September 
10am - Harvest Festival with Hilary Beckingham 
6.30pm - Holy Communion with Dave Faulkner 

Sunday 13th October 
10am - Holy Communion with Dave Faulkner 

Sunday 29th September 

10am - Morning Worship with Graham Warr 
6.30pm - V3RS3: & VOIC3 III “Christmas is Coming” 

Sunday 20th October 

10am - Morning Worship with Dave Faulkner 

Sunday 6th October 

9.30am - Pre-Service Coffee & Chat 
10am - Morning Worship with Graham Warr 

Sunday 27th October 

10am - Morning Worship with Mike Widdup 
6.30pm - Holy Communion with Sydney Samuel Lake 

Song words are usually displayed on the screen at the front of the church. 

If you have difficulty seeing the screen, there are printed versions of the words available, please ask 
one of the door stewards. 

      Please join us for refreshments after services, in the Welcome Area 

Coffee donations for September 2019 to February 2020 

 will be for a public defibrillator located at KMC 

Money from the Offering during the service goes to church funds.  



Harvest Service - Today -  Harvest Around the World 
Today is our Harvest Service. We are again  collecting for the Whitechapel Mission. There is the usual need for 
non-perishable foodstuffs, for toothpaste, toothbrushes and shampoo and for clothing. Sleeping bags and small 
rucksacks are also welcomed and we have envelopes in the Welcome Area if anyone wishes to make a donation 
of money. Please see Lynda Shore for more details. 
Songs of Praise - Come and Sing with Songs of Praise at Reading Town Hall - Sunday 20th October 4pm to 7pm 
Tickets are limited, but if you would like to take part, speak to Yvette Wright ASAP for more information. 
Saturday 5th October - 10am - 12 noon Coffee Morning in aid of “Your Sanctuary” 
Variety of stalls, bacon butties, bric-a-brac, homemade cakes, marmalade, guess the name of the teddy, how 
many sweets in a jar, guess the weight of the cake and many more. Offers of help on the day in support of this 
valued, local charity would be greatly appreciated, please speak to Tarina Berry or Linda Todd for more 
information. 
Action for Children 
£318.02 has been sent to Action for Children. Thank you to everyone who contributed to the collection.  If 
anyone missed the service but would like a ‘150 day Collection Box Challenge’ box, please ask Sue Findlay or one 
of the Stewards. 
Alzheimer Café UK Camberley 
The Alzheimer Café, Camberley takes place at St Mary’s Centre, Park Road, Camberley GU15 2SR between 
6.30pm and 8.30pm, on every third Monday of the month for all persons with dementia, their families, friends 
and professionals, and anyone interested in dementia. Please note that the Watchetts Car Park (by St. Mary’s) 
will now close at 7.30pm, and from 23rd September it will close at 7pm.  
We have jobs to fill - please help if you can - volunteers needed! 
Church Steward, Property Steward, Fire Health & Safety Representative, manage the KMC Facebook page, GDPR 
Officer, Junior & Youth Church Leaders and  someone to put on heating remotely from app on an  smart phone. 
Speak to Yvette Wright for more information.  
Prayer Diary 
September Prayer Diary, (KMC and Circuit)  and Ruth Pugh’s prayer letter now available in the Welcome Area. 
Dave Bilbrough Concert - 13th October at North Camp Methodist Church 
Dave Bilbrough came to KMC  to perform 3 years ago, as the last event of our 150 Years in Knaphill Celebrations 
and was excellent. He is now performing at North Camp Methodist Church on Sunday 13th October, at 7pm.  I 
plan to go and can offer up to 3 lifts, so please let me know ASAP if you are interested and I will book (tickets are 
£5). Lynda Shore 
Mission in Britain 2018/19 

Thank you to everyone who has supported Mission in Britain over the past year in whatever form – whether by 
filling a collection box, putting money in the coffee tin or attending the Beetle Drive or one of our Mission Coffee 
Mornings. I am pleased to say that our total is higher than last year (£778.06 compared to £695.58) and the 
breakdown is as follows: Individual donations - £79.83  Coffee Collection Tin - £92.43.. January Coffee Morning - 
£226.38 . Beetle Drive - £200.00 .August Coffee Morning - £136.00. Gift Aid - £43.42. If anyone would like a 
collection box please speak to Maggie Spice. Thank you. 
Coffee Tin Donations  

For the next two quarters – September to November, and December to February – the Leadership Team have 
agreed that the Sunday morning coffee tin donations will be put towards the purchase, and installation, of an 
AED, an Automated External Defibrillator. 
This life-saving device is used for the emergency treatment of cardiac arrest, and can be used by non-trained 
passers-by. It seems fitting that, as we are located at the heart of the village, and at the heart of our faith is a 
man who defeated death, we can provide a means by which at least a physical  life could be saved. We do not 
charge for our refreshments, so if you have a heart, please give generously. Many thanks. 
Mission Team Meeting 
This will be held at 27 Ivydene, Knaphill on Wednesday 2nd October, at  8:00pm. All welcome.  

 

 

 

KMC Dates for the Diary 
Sunday 29th September - V3RS3: & VOIC3 - refreshments from 5.30pm - service 6.30pm - see poster in WA 
Saturday 23rd November - Christmas Bazaar (10am until 2pm). Liz Funning is the Bazaar Coordinator this year. 
Sunday 8th December - Christmas afternoon Tea and Carols (3pm until 5pm) - speak to Liz Funning 

Entries for THE NOTICES next week to Yvette Wright no later than 8pm Thursday   

Email to: admin@knaphill-methodist-church.com or call 01483 475858 


